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Public Notice 

Pursuant to 33 U.S.C. 1341 and M.G.L. c. 21 543, notice is given of a Water Quality 
Certification Application for the proposed Ledge Road Landfill Closure in Andover, 
Massachusetts. Additional information may be obtained from: Dwight Dunk, Camp Dresser & 
McKee Inc., One Cambridge Place, 50 Hampshire Street, Cambridge, MA 02139. The 21-day 
public comment period commences with the date of this public notice and comments should be 
sent to the above MassDEP office within 21 days of the publication of this public notice. Any 10 
persons of the Commonwealth, any aggrieved person, or any governmental body or private 
organization with a mandate to protect the environment that has submitted written comments 
may also appeal the Department's Certification and that failure to submit written comments 
before the end of this 21 day public comment period may result in the waiver of any right to an 
adjudicatory hearing. 


